
LWML & WOW MINUTES  

MONDAY MAY 2, 2016 

Devotion – Patsy Domingo 

In attendance Trudy Buelow,  Patsy Domingo,   Linda Hollman, Diana Krupinski, Sandy Keil,  Elisabeth 

Schluckebier, and  Kathy Smar. 

WOMEN’S MINISTRY  - Linda Hollman – Linda reported the baby bottles will be passed out on Mother’s 

Day and collected Father’s Day.  COS’s backpack outreach with Livonia Cares Group will be Saturday 

8/6/2016.  

Linda shared a message from Brian Culbert  (member) who is a college student looking for financial and 

prayer support as he wants to take part in an outreach program through “Campus Crusade for Christ” in 

Chicago this summer.  He will be working during the day and performing outreach activities evenings.   

He need to raise $3700.  We asked Linda to check into this organization and if deemed legitimate WOW 

pledged to support him with a $100.00 donation.   

LWML – Barbara Pearlman – Barbara could not attend but the following is her report:  Mite collection 

was $38.05.  Barbara and Pastor Bayer attended the LWML Spring Rally at Salem Lutheran in Westland 

on April 25th.  Barbara and Amy Bayer will be attending the Biennial Michigan District Convention July 

28-31, 2016 at Boyne Mountain.  The Theme: Chosen to Bear Lasting Fruit.  An alternate is being sought, 

if you are interested or know of someone please let Barbara Pearlman know.  Families are very 

welcome.  Pastor Bayer, of course, will also be attending as our Zone Counselor.  Deadline for 

convention is May 25th 2016; after that additional charges begin.   

LWML Fall Rally will be at St. Matthew Lutheran on Saturday October 22, 2016 from 9 am to noon.   

LWML NATIONAL CONVENTION is June 22-25, 2017 in Albuquerque New Mexico; the theme is “Jesus 

Christ Above All.” 

Quilters –  Diana Krupinski  - reported 176 quilts have been completed to date. 

Health Kits –  Elisabeth reported she has assembled 36 kits so far. 

Quilters of Peace  - No report 

Homebound –  No report 

Kitchen Coordinator/Women’s Council -  Barbara Karowich  - no report 

Miscellaneous 

1. We discussed the idea of holding a Women’s Health event as our 2017 event.  Sandy 

Keil volunteered to approach Dr. Elenn Parrish to determine if she would be interested 

in being our speaker and if so her availability. 



Upcoming Events 
 

1. Trunk Sale Saturday May 21st 
 

The meeting was closed with the Lord’s Prayer. 
 

Next meeting will be Monday   June 6th 

6:30 Refreshments and fellowship, 7:00 Meeting 

Refreshments –  Patsy Domingo 


